
                                                                                                                                                                                  1 

       On Monday, July 6, our his-
toric Lakewood Masonic Temple 
opened its doors to an interna-
tional audience of 400 vintage or-
gan enthusiasts as the Organ His-
torical Society presented a recital 
on our original 1916 Votteler-
Holtkamp-Sparling pipe organ. 
       Our historic instrument is one 
of a very few tubular-pneumatic 
organs in this area still in its 
original state.  This design was 
used in pipe organs built in the 
late 1800s and early 1900s. 

      Our Lodge Room was made 
available for this recital by spe-
cial dispensation from the Grand 
Lodge F&AM of Ohio.  The OHS 
took advantage of our spacious 
facilities by using our Banquet 
Room to serve lunch to its travel-
ing band of conventioneers.  In 
an organ convention, after all, at-
tendees must travel to the organs 
rather moving organs to the con-
vention. 
      As part of the preparations 
for its recital and convention, 

OHS volunteers completely in-
spected and documented our 
unique organ, made necessary 
repairs and completely tuned the 
instrument. 
      William Aylesworth, a Ma-
sonic organist from Chicago, pre-
sented a program designed to 
demonstrate the variety of musi-
cal scenes our organ was de-
signed to create.  The conclusion 
was reminiscent of the Vienna 
Philharmonic Orchestra’s  annual 
New Year Concert, broadcast 
around the world, with the play-
ing of Johann Strauss, Sr.’s festive 
Radetzky March, during which the 
audience participates with the 
traditional clap-along.  Our 
Lodge Room is similar to a Euro-
pean concert hall in that the bal-
cony recedes from the main floor. 
      To maintain our unique organ 
and our historic home that 
houses it, we depend on the con-
tinuing loyalty of our members 
and donors.  Gifts to The Lake-
wood Masonic Foundation for 
these purposes, as well as for our 
charitable and educational work, 
are deductible for federal tax pur-
poses to the extent permitted by 
law (use the form on page 11). 
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Double Your Money 
       The advent of our Lakewood Masonic Foundation has brought 
new opportunities to support the Lakewood Masonic Family in a 
potentially tax-advantaged way.  It has also added an opportunity 
to double the value of your contribution if you work for a com-
pany with a Matching Gift Program. 
       May employers with Matching Gift Programs will match em-
ployees’ charitable donations, subject to certain limits, to a wide 
range of educational, charitable and other tax-exempt organiza-
tions including those formed for historical preservation.  As a 501
(c)(3) organization, The Lakewood Masonic Foundation may fulfill 
the eligibility requirements of your employer’s program. 
       If your employer has a Matching Gift Program, please obtain 
the proper form from your employer and include it with your gift.  
If forms are not immediately available, you can still send your gift 
to the Foundation and submit the matching gift form at a later 
date.  The Foundation will complete its portion of the form and 
submit it to your employer’s program.  Both you and your em-
ployer will be recognized for all matching gifts. 
       Gifts to the Foundation are deductible for federal tax purposes 
to the extent permitted by law.  Gifts to the LMT Endowment and 
Operation Funds are not deductible for federal tax purposes and 
are leas likely to be eligible under Matching Gift Program rules. 
       You may make your contribution by using the form printed on 
page 11. 

Stay Current Via Our Foundation Web Site 
       Our newsletter, The Foundation Light, is published quarterly, 
based on a schedule geared to the annual Masonic calendars of 
our Lakewood Masonic Family organizations.  Between issues, 
each of our Bodies invariably updates its meeting agendas and 
plans to reflect its current business and the influx of new petition-
ers.  You can stay current with these changes by visiting our Foun-
dation’s web site at www.lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org.  Each 
Body in our Lakewood Masonic Family has a set of pages within 
our site, including a calendar page which is updated as agendas 
change.  By bookmarking your favorite pages you can keep up to 
date with the groups to which you belong.  You can also stay cur-
rent with our Temple’s master calendar to see what else is hap-
pening in our historic home. 
       We are continually expanding and updating our site by add-
ing news items about our Temple as well as historical information 
and photographs.  The historical, charter members and past pre-
siding officer pages attract the interest of those researching their 
own family histories or the lives of important community leaders. 
       Our web site also contains information on renting our Ball-
room and Banquet Room facilities for family or community 
events. 
       Make it your habit to click your way to currency! 
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Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge #664 F. & A. M. 
Stated Meeting Second Thursday 7:30 p.m. ▪ Special Meeting Fourth Thursday 

 

Worshipful Master 
Robert W. Wykoff, PM 

1757 Sperry’s Forge Trail 
Westlake, OH 44145  

440.835.4199 
jimbobdeb@hotmail.com 

 

Senior Warden 
Ronald W. Fierst, PM 

440.871.1986 
 

Junior Warden 
Richard E. Wagner 

 

Treasurer 
Robert W. Niebaum, PDDGM 

 

Secretary 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

PDDGM 
440.333.0884 

vitriol@cox.net 
 

Chaplain 
Robert A. Dougherty, Sr., PM 

 

Senior Deacon 
Christopher T. Laio 

 

Junior Deacon 
Thomas A. Tindira 

 

Senior Steward 
Bruce I. Banfield 

 

Junior Steward 
Bruce M. Cowan 

 

Marshal 
Nicholas E. Hardy 

 

Tyler 
Theodore W. Hadde, PM 

 

Lodge Education Officer 
Kenneth R. Magill, PM 

Master’s Message 
       One life: a little gleam of time between two eternities, no second chance 
for us forevermore.  Ponder this thought for a moment . . ..  How much time 
have we already wasted in our one life, how much time in this life is left for 
us to do something good for our brethren, for the world?  James Bond in 
one of Ian Fleming’s novels “only lived twice,” one life to live and one life 
for your dreams.  At our Lodge I have lived twice; no, three times as Wor-
shipful Master.  My first time in 1980-1981 was a challenge; my second two 
were dreams fulfilled, and I even raised my son Jim.  In my dreams I wish I 
could continue on forever, but I know that dictators, no matter how be-
nevolent, never work.  They steal our freedoms to choose, to change and to 
grow.  I have many Freemasons behind me in line and more not yet discov-
ered who will some day aspire to be Worshipful Master of Clifton-Gaston 
Allen Lodge No. 664.  They are the future of Freemasonry as are each of 
you.  But we only have one life, no second chance, so we must seize the mo-
ment in time, take the challenge and be the best Masons, the best officers, 
the best citizens of the world we can be.  Governments change, dictators 
come and go and Worshipful Masters become Past Masters; but Free Ma-
sonry lives on and withstands the great test of time.  It is almost time for me 
to step down and rejoin my brethren on the sidelines, but I will never forget 
that one little gleam in time between two eternities when I could serve my 
brethren of Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge No. 664.  Thank you. 
       Please note in our trestleboard below that we have scheduled a third 
meeting in October (as we did in May and June), on a Wednesday evening, 
to stay current in our degree work.  What a nice problem to have!  Come to 
Lodge and meet our newest Masons. 
 

Sep 10        Thurs      7:30p       Stated Meeting—DDGM Education Night 
Sep 24        Thurs      7:00p       Special Meeting—FC Degrees 
Oct 8          Thurs      7:30p       Stated Meeting—MM Degree 
Oct 21        WED       7:00p       Special Meeting—EA Degrees 
Oct 22        Thurs      7:00p       Special Meeting—MM Degrees 
 

       We are also pleased to note that our Treasurer and Past Master R. W. 
Bro. Bob Niebaum has been elected by DeMolay International to its highest 
accolade, the Honorary Legion of Honor.  His investiture, along with others 
honored in DeMolay’s Second District, will take place on Saturday, Septem-
ber 19, at 8:00p in the Masonic Temple at 3615 Euclid Avenue.  Guests are 
invited to attend.  Last year  R. W. Bro. Niebaum was inducted into the 
Royal Order of Scotland, an invitation-only organization recognizing Ma-
sons for their service to the Craft and/or the community. 

Reach 
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Master’s Message 
Brethren, we are dark right now, but there is still a lot going on within the 
Lodge, which I will soon explain.  But first, let’s step back into June and 
look at what we accomplished! 
       We conducted two Master Mason Degrees in June; the first on June 8 for 
Clever Martinez of Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge; the second on June 22 for 
Jason Briggs from Lakewood Lodge.  Hats off to Clifton-Gaston Allen 
Lodge for helping out with both degrees; well done to the members of 
Lakewood Lodge that played key roles and made up the Fellow Craft 
Team.  Both degrees were very well done! 
       We brought three new members into the Lodge on Saturday, June 13 at 
the Grand Master’s Class that was held at the Masonic Auditorium in 
Downtown Cleveland.  William Primrose IV and David Mihocik are grand-
sons of William Primrose Jr., a member of Lakewood Lodge and a 60-Year 
Mason!  Albert Yeckel also came into Masonry as a Legacy; his father 
Melvin was a member of Emmanuel Lodge. 
       On Monday, June 15 we held a Special Meeting to convey the following 
awards:  25 years - Gary R. Rice, Rickey D. Swift, Steven A. Toth; 50 years - 
E. L. Ledford, George A. Mason; 60 years - Bill Williams, David R. Haag; 70 
years - Jack E. Hollister.  Congratulations to all! 
       Now, moving forward . . .  We will open Lodge at 7:30p on September 
14 with significant items to accomplish.  First, we will report to the mem-
bers on the financial status of the Lodge.  Secondly, we will bring before the 
Lodge a motion to help fund the replacement of windows in the Temple 
building.  Finally, we will conduct an Entered Apprentice Degree for a new 
candidate who has petitioned for membership in the Lodge.  I know this 
sounds like a lot to do, but this is a must-attend meeting! 
       On Monday, September 21, we will hold a Special Meeting to honor the 
Past Masters of Lakewood Lodge.  This is a great opportunity to thank the 
brethren who have been the very foundation of our Lodge! 
       Soon we will be into November; our Annual Meeting along with Elec-
tions, Rededication Night and then the Installation of a new set of officers.  
The year is going fast… it’s been an honor and privilege to serve you as 
Worshipful Master! 
       Finally, some really good news - Sgt. Joseph M. Gallo, who was seri-
ously injured in an explosive incident while on duty in Okinawa, is recover-
ing from his injuries and is undergoing rehabilitation at the San Diego Na-
val Medical Center.  He asked me to pass thanks to everyone for all the 
cards and letters he received! 

Lakewood Lodge #601 F. & A. M. 
Stated Meetings Second & Fourth Mondays 7:30 p.m. ▪ Special Meeting Third Monday 

 

Worshipful Master 
Robert A. Mihocik 

2282 Georgia Drive 
Westlake, OH 44145 

440.835.1856 (H) 
440.503.4628 (C) 

bagger49@sbcglobal.net 
 

Senior Warden 
George A. Mason 

 

Junior Warden 
Ronald T. Klimko 

 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, PM 

 

Secretary 
Steven A. Toth, PM 
2793 Carmen Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
216.226.4975 

lakewood601@netscape.com 
 

Chaplain 
Cecil Hamilton, PM 

 

Senior Deacon 
David A. Foyer, PM 

 

Junior Deacon 
Thomas D. Standen, PM 

 

Senior Steward 
Paul Zsebe 

 

Junior Steward 
 
 

Marshal 
 
 

Tyler 
Glen H. Carpenter 

 

Lodge Education Officer 
Robert W. Phinney 

 

Lodge Phone 
216.221.3312 

Sep 14   Stated Meeting – EA Degree 
Sep 21   Special Meeting – PM Night 
Sep 28   Stated Meeting 
Oct 12   Stated Meeting – EA Degree 
Oct 26   Stated Meeting – FC Degree 
 

Nov 9    Stated Meeting – Annual 
              Meeting / Elections 
Nov 16  Special Meeting –  
              Rededication Ceremony 
Nov 23  Stated Meeting – 
              Installation Ceremony 
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Matron’s Message 
To our Sisters and Brothers of Ann Rutledge Chapter: 
       The Worthy Patron and I hope you all have had a safe and happy  Sum-
mer.  We are looking forward to starting our Fall activities. 
       We wish Worthy Matron-elect Kathy Schafer and Worthy Patron-elect 
Kenyon Killinger an exciting year.  Thank you to all of the officers for their 
service this year. 
       We have given many charitable donations this year.  To list a few: De-
Molay, Jobs Daughters, Make-A-Wish and Mitochondrial Disease. 
       We are planning our Birthday Dinner for our second meeting in Sep-
tember, the 16th.  The dinner will start at 6:00p, and all members are invited 
to attend.  We will also be honoring 65 year members L. June Brice, Eliza-
beth D. Johnson, Evelyn V. Kort, Mary Edna Savage and Lois Shultz; and 60 
year members Wilma Draganik and Eleanor Miracle.  Please plan on at-
tending, and join us for a nice meeting and fellowship. 
       Thank you for your continuing love of The Order of The Eastern Star 
and Ann Rutledge Chapter as we go forward to a new year. 
 

Sep 2       Stated Meeting—Honor our Secretary and Treasurer 
Sep 16     Stated Meeting—Birthday Dinner to follow at 6:00p 
Oct 7       Stated Meeting—Sister–Neighbor 
Oct 21     Stated Meeting—Initiation 
Nov 4     NO MEETING (Grand Chapter OES, Dayton) 
Nov 6     Special Meeting—Installation of Officers—7:30p (Friday) 
Nov 18   Stated Meeting 

Ann Rutledge Chapter #453 O. E. S. 
Stated Meetings First & Third Wednesdays 1:30 p.m. 

 

Worthy Matron 
Jean C. Killinger 
32845 Lake Road 

Avon Lake, OH 44012-1521 
440.320.7232 

lakeside32845@yahoo.com 
 

Worthy Patron 
Kenyon A. Killinger 

 

Associate Matron 
Kathy Schafer 

 

Associate Patron 
Cecil Hamilton, PP 

 

Secretary 
Mary Beth Cascio, PM 

216.228.1987 
 

Treasurer 
Norman Bayse, PP 

 

Conductress 
Wanda King, PM 

 

Associate Conductress 
Kathie Brusk 

 

Chaplain 
Gay Whieldon, PM 

 

Marshal 
Betty Riehl, PM 

 

Adah 
Rachael Pierce, PM 

 

Ruth 
Carolyn Onyak 

 

Esther 
Lois Schultz, PM 

 

Martha 
Mary Alice Cush, PM 

 

Electa 
Joan E. Bechtold, PM 

 

Warder 
Ann Mollick, PM 

 

Sentinel 
James Runyon 

 

Hostesses and Host 
Dorothy Stoffa, Honorary 

Darlene King 
Wayne King 

 

Guest Organist 
Elaine Hammond 

Report sunshine to Jean Killinger, 440.320.7232 or Kathie Brusk, 330.468.6944. 

Auxiliaries 
Busy Bee meets the 3rd Friday, Noon, at the Temple. 
Evening Star meets the 2nd Tuesday, location announced at Chapter. 
Around the Town Dinner Club meets the 4th Friday, 6:00p, dates TBA. 

Marshal 
       An officer common to several Masonic Bodies, whose duty is to regulate 
processions and other public solemnities.  In Grand Bodies he is called a 
Grand Marshal.  In the American Royal Arch System, the Captain of the 
Host acts on public occasions as the Marshal.  The Marshal’s ensign of of-
fice is a baton or short rod.  The office of Marshal in State affairs is very an-
cient.  It was found in the court of the Byzantine emperors, and was intro-
duced into England from France at the period of the conquest.  His badge of 
office was at first a rod or verge, which was afterward changed to the ba-
ton, for, as an old writer has observed, Thinne, “the verge or rod was the 
ensign of him who had authority to reform evil in warre and in peace, and 
to see quiet and order observed among the people.” 

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 
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Cunningham Chapter #187 R. A. M. 
Stated Meeting Fourth Wednesday 7:30 p.m. 

 

 Excellent High Priest 
Robert J. Trigg, PDDGHP 

956 E Kensington Ln 
Streetsboro, OH 44241 

330.655.2263  
bobtrigg@juno.com 

 

King 
William Crawford 

440.983.1622 
 

Scribe 
Michael J. Spisak, KYCH 

 

Treasurer 
Robert G. Acklin, KYCH 

 

Secretary 
Cecil Hamilton, KYCH 

1283 Beach Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107 

216.521.0717 
 

Captain of the Host 
H. Edward Hampton, PHP 

 

Principal Sojourner 
Robert W. Phinney 

 

Royal Arch Captain 
Harold A. Loebick, PHP 

 

Master of the Third Veil 
Jorge B. Dorantes 

 

Master of the Second Veil 
David A. Foyer, KYCH 

 

Master of the First Veil 
Ryan C. Wilson 

 

Trustees 
Michael J. Spisak, KYCH 

H. Edward Hampton, PHP 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., PHP 

High Priest’s Message 
Companions: 
       To know more about our fraternity we must understand the lessons that 
were taught in our degrees, as well as the order in which they were pre-
sented.  The lessons of the Mark Master degree help explain the Master Ma-
son degree but would not be as meaningful if given prior to the Master Ma-
son degree. 
       If we put the degrees, all of which are centered on the Temple of Solo-
mon, in chronological order, then we would start with the Entered Appren-
tice degree followed by the Fellow Craft degree.  The Mark Master degree 
would be next; then the Master Mason degree.  The Most Excellent Master, 
Past Master and Royal Arch Mason degrees would then follow.  
       These degrees help us understand more about the symbolic Lodge and 
our duties to our fellow man. 
       The Mark Master teaches the nobility of labor.  The Past Master degree 
teaches moderation and decorum.  In the Most Excellent Master the Mason 
sees, for the first time, the completed temple.  The lessons of the Royal Arch 
degree are the essence of Masonic truth. 
       Cunningham’s Inspection will be in the Past Master degree, a degree 
similar to what a Worshipful Master-elect would get before he can be in-
stalled into his new station.  In the Past Master degree the Temple of Solo-
mon has been completed, and the Candidate learns why the Master is cov-
ered, why he has a gavel, and how to rule with moderation and decorum. 
       Due to prior commitments, I will miss some of our Chapter Convoca-
tions.  Our degree work will proceed as per outlined in the Lakewood Tem-
ple newsletter and web site, so there should be no need to worry that we 
will not proceed with doing all of the degrees. 
       There are always district meetings to attend.  This is where we make 
our connections and obtain assistance when needed.  In February, do not 
forget the 16th District Royal Arch Ball.  This is usually the last Saturday in 
the month and is a District function; more on this in a later newsletter. 

Middle Ages 
       These are supposed by the best historians to extend from the time Theo-
doric liberated Rome, 493, to the end of the fifteenth century, the important 
events being the fall of Constantinople in 1453, the discovery of America in 
1492, and the doubling of the Cape of Good Hope in 1497.  This period of 
ten centuries is one of great importance to the Masonic student, because it 
embraces within its scope events intimately connected with the history of 
the Order, such as the diffusion throughout Europe of the Roman Colleges 
of Artificers, the establishment of the architectural school of Como, the rise 
of the Gilds, the organization of the Building Corporations of Germany, and 
the Company of Freemasons of England, as well as many customs and us-
ages which have descended with more or less modification to the modern 
Institution. 

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 
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Lakewood Council #125 R. S. M. 
Stated Meeting First Wednesday 7:30 p.m. 

 

Illustrious Master 
Jorge B. Dorantes 

14500 Bayes Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107 

216.228.4147 
 

Deputy Master 
Thomas D. Standen, PIM 

440.748.9077 
 

Principal Conductor of the Work 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., PIM 

440.333.0884 
 

Treasurer 
Henry W. Rees, KYCH 

 

Recorder 
Cecil Hamilton, KYCH 

1283 Beach Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107 

216.521.0717 
 

Captain of the Guard 
Henry A. Hausmann 

 

Conductor of Council 
Kenyon A. Killinger, KYCH 

 

Steward 
Darrel A. Weaver, PIM  

 

Marshal 
 
 

Sentinel 
Millard C. MacDonald 

 

Chaplain 
 Edward F. Nageotte, KYCH 

 

Trustees 
Thomas D. Standen, PIM 

Darrel A. Weaver, PIM 
David A. Foyer, Sr., KYCH 

Ohio 
       With the close of the War of the Revolution came the introduction of 
Freemasonry to Ohio.  Several members, including Brother Jonathan Heart, 
the Master of American Union Lodge, moved to Marietta.  Their Charter, 
granted by the Saint John’s Grand Lodge of Massachusetts, February 15, 
1776, was claimed by Brother Heart to be that of a Lodge at large, owing al-
legiance to no Grand Lodge.  A few years later the Charter was destroyed 
by fire, but the Grand Lodge of Pennsylvania refused to issue a new one to 
the Lodge except as to one of its constituents.  The Grand Lodge of Massa-
chusetts granted leave for work to be resumed under a copy of the original 
Charter until such time as a Grand Lodge should be formed.  On January 4, 
1808, delegates to a Convention to organize a Grand Lodge met, represent-
ing five Lodges, namely, American Union, No. 1; Cincinnati, No. 13; Scioto, 
No. 2; Erie, No. 47; Amity, No. 105.  Rules were adopted and the first Mon-
day in January, 1809, was appointed for a Grand Communication at Chilli-
cothe. 
       At this Communication the delegates from American Union Lodge were 
absent, so the Grand Lodge was established by four Lodges under the Con-
stitution of the Grand Lodge of Kentucky.  Grand Officers were elected and 
installed and Brother Samuel Huntington, then Governor of Ohio, was 
elected Grand Master.  General Rufus Putnam was the first choice but his 
age and infirmities compelled him to decline the office of Grand Master, his 
letter, characteristically Masonic, closing with the words:  “May the Great 
Architect, under whose all-seeing eye all Masons profess to labor, have you 
in His holy keeping, that when our labors here are finished, we may, 
through the merits of Him that was dead, but now is alive, and lives forev-
ermore, be admitted into that temple not made with hands, eternal in the 
heavens; Amen.  So prays your Friend and Brother.” 
       A Chapter was opened at Marietta on June 16, 1792, under authority of 
the Warrant of American Union Lodge, by Robert Oliver, Rufus Putnam 
and Griffin Green.  At a further meeting held on December 5, 1792, the 
Brethren organized and elected these three as the principal officers.  R. J. 
Meigs was elected Secretary and Joseph Wood, Treasurer.  On October 21, 
1816, on the invitation of Cincinnati Chapter a meeting was held at Wor-
thington for the purpose of forming a Grand Chapter which was duly 
opened on the 24th.  Three Chapters were represented, American Union, 
No. 1; Cincinnati, No. 2; Horeb, No. 3.  Samuel Hoit was elected Grand 
High Priest and Benjamin Gardiner Grand Secretary of the new Body which 
was received into the Union of the State Grand Chapters.  The earliest re-
cord of the organization of a Council of High Priests dates from 1828 and 
appears in the Proceedings of the Grand Council of Ohio.  Companion John 
Snow was elected President of this Council. 
       A Charter for a Council at Chillicothe was sent in 1817 by Companion 
Jeremy L. Cross after he had visited Ohio, but there is no record of the 

(continued on page 10) 
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Holy Grail Commandery #70 K. T. 
Stated Meeting Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m. 

 

Eminent Commander 
Charles E. Burkett, KYCH 

14025 Arlis Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44111 

216.476.8269 
c-burkett@sbcgloval.net 

 

Generalissimo 
 
 
 

Captain General 
Robert A. Esary, PC 

330.608.0454 
 

Senior Warden 
Ford L. Cole 

 

Junior Warden 
Keith A. Johansen 

 

Prelate 
William W. Grater, KYCH 

 

Treasurer 
Robert W. Phinney 

 

Recorder 
Kenyon A. Killinger, KYCH 

32845 Lake Road 
Avon Lake, OH 44012 

440.933.4663 
khiram@oh.rr.com 

 

Standard Bearer 
David O. Maiden 

 

Sword Bearer 
Raymond F. Ecobichion 

 

Warder 
Loenard R. Trigg 

 

Sentinel 
George H. Wadge, KYCH 

Sir 
       This is the distinctive title given to the possessors of the Degrees of Ma-
sonic Knighthood, and is borrowed from the heraldic usage.  The word 
knight is sometimes interposed between the title and the personal name, as, 
for example, Sir Knight John Smith.  English knights are in the habit of using 
the word frater, or brother, a usage which to some extent is being adopted in 
the United States of America.  English Knights Templar have been led to 
the abandonment of the title Sir because legal enactments made the use of 
titles not granted by the Crown unlawful.  The addition of Sir to the names 
of all Knights is accounted, says Ashmole, “parcel of their style.”  The use 
of it is as old, certainly, as the time of Edward I, and it is supposed to be a 
contraction of the old French Sire, meaning Seigneur, or Lord. 

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 

Holy Grail—The Beginning 
       On December 31, 1916 (New Year’s Eve yet) thirty-one Sir Knights met 
to discuss forming a Commandery in Lakewood.  Failing to obtain the con-
sent of other Commanderies the matter was dropped, but not forgotten. 
       In May 1919 under the guidance of Past Eminent Sir James J. Hinslea the 
effort was renewed with new vigor.  Meetings were held during the sum-
mer months, and a petition signed by fifty-three Sir Knights was submitted 
to the Grand Commandery.  On October 9, 1919, a Dispensation for the for-
mation of a Commandery in Lakewood was granted. 
       A preliminary meeting of the signatories of the petition was held of Oc-
tober 29, 1919, and a full slate of officers was appointed with James J. 
Hinslea Eminent Commander. A number of committees were appointed in-
cluding:  paraphernalia, finance, uniform, and welfare. 
       The first stated meeting took place on November 19, 1919.  As an indica-
tion of the local interest in Commandery, the petitions of 95 Companions 
were received and on motion referred to several investigating committees.  
The paraphernalia committee reported that the cost to acquire the necessi-
ties would be $3,000 with $1,000 of that for the stage.  The uniform commit-
tee recommended that the uniform include a tailor made coat and a factory 
made cape. 
       The second stated meeting on December 3 was a lengthy one as the in-
vestigating committees reported favorably upon 86 Companions and the 
candidates were separately balloted. 
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Cleveland Assembly #15 S. O. O. B. 
Stated Meeting Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m. 

Worthy President 
Cindy (Mrs. Richard) Griffith 

7679 Chaffee Rd 
Northfield, OH 44067-1628 

rcgriffithjr@aol.com 
 

Worthy Oracle 
Donna (Mrs. Ronald) Ebert 

 

Worthy 1st Vice President 
 
 

Worthy 2nd Vice President 
Janet (Mrs. John) Sutter 

 

Recorder 
Elinor (Mrs. Norman) Bayse 

3909 Riverside Drive 
Cleveland, OH 44109-2345 

216.661.8391 
e_bayse@sbcglobal.net 

 

Treasurer 
Nancy (Mrs. David) Maiden 

 

Marshal 
Donna (Mrs. Robert) Thomas 

 

Assistant Marshal 
Caroline (Mrs. John) King 

 

Chaplain 
Lois (Mrs. Robert) Kubishke 

 

Director of Music 
Pam (Mrs. Ralph) Sheetz 

 

Standard Bearer 
Nancy (Mrs. Lowell) Morris 

 

Color Bearer 
Marilyn (Mrs. Robert) Robertson 

 

Mistress of the Wardrobe 
Wilhelmina (Mrs. Nick) Tazelaar 

 

Daughter of the Household 
Jean (Mrs. Kenyon) Killinger 

 

Inner Guard 
Jean (Mrs. Albert) Lancaster 

 

Outer Guard 
Edna (Mrs. Edward) Beiser 

President’s Message 
Beauceant Sisters: 
       Welcome back after a restful summer break.  This has been a year filled 
with “Faith, Hope and Love.”  In a recent letter from our Supreme Worthy 
President, Mrs. Velma Kleinfelder would like to thank everyone for allow-
ing her to represent us as Supreme Worthy President for the 2008-2009 
year.  She also states, “It has been my honor to serve you and I truly believe 
that ‘Faith is our foundation, Hope is our attitude and Love is our action’ 
for we wish to continue our ‘Circle of Friendship’.” 
       Our “Circle of Friendship” is never ending as we welcome the follow-
ing new sisters: Mrs. Laura Wimer, Mrs. Milda Childers, Mrs. Linda Bokan 
and Miss Jane Boken, who were initiated during this year.  
       Please mark your calendars: 
 

Sep 9            Stated Meeting—Initiation—Potluck at 6:30p with our Sir 
                     Knights 
Sep 20-2      Annual Supreme Assembly—Denver, Colorado 
Oct 8-10       Grand Commandery Knights Templar of Ohio Conclave—West 
                     Chester 
Oct 14          Stated Meeting—Practice for Inspection -Potluck at 6:30p with 
                     our Sir Knights 
Oct 29          Special Meeting—Inspection—Dinner at 6:30p at the Temple 
                     with Inspection to begin at 7:30p—Please R.S.V.P. by 10/14 
Nov 11        Stated Meeting—Initiation—Honor Past Presidents—Potluck at 
                     6:30p with our Sir Knights 
Dec 9           Stated Meeting—Initiation—Election of Officers—Memorial 
                     Service—Potluck at 6:30p with our Sir Knights 
 

       Today’s Beauceant is an Order with a long history of support to the 
Commandery, one that has proven to be a source of pleasure and benefit to 
us and to the Sir Knights.  It is a history we are proud of and one we wish 
to maintain.  The S.O.O.B. is open to the wives, widows, mothers, sisters, 
and daughters of Knights Templar who are 18 years or older.  
       May we continue to . . . have FAITH to make dreams come true; hold 
fast to the anchor of HOPE; and LOVE for God, our Order, Knights Tem-
plar and each other. 

Secretary 
       The recording and corresponding officer of a Lodge.  It is his duty to 
keep a just and true record of all things proper to be written, to receive all 
moneys that are due the Lodge, and to pay them over to the Treasurer.  The 
jewel of his office is a pen, and his position in Lodges of the United States is 
on the left of the Worship Master in front, but in English Lodges he is usu-
ally found with the Treasurer at the right, in the North. 

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 
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Meetings • Banquets • Weddings • Receptions • Parties • Dances 

Fund Raisers • Performances • Seminars • Trade Shows • Up to 450 People 
 

The Lakewood Masonic Temple 
15300 Detroit Avenue • Lakewood, Ohio 44107 • 216.521.1242 

www.lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org 
A Lakewood Landmark Since 1916 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

For Rental Inquiries Call Bob Niebaum, President, at 440.838.0766 
rentals@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org 

Lakewood Chapter Order of DeMolay 
Stated Meetings First & Third Thursdays 7:30 p.m. 

       Lakewood DeMolay meets on the first and third Thursday of each 
month, and all Master Masons are encouraged to visit at any meeting.  
Membership is open to young men aged 12 to 21.  No Masonic affiliation is 
required for membership other than to be sponsored by a Mason.  If you 
know of a young man who would be a good DeMolay and who would en-
joy the great experience that is DeMolay, please contact Chapter Advisor 
Dad Craig Haskett at 440.892.1738 or bvhomeloans@yahoo.com. 

Chapter Advisor 
Craig Haskett 

440.892.1738 
bvhomeloans@yahoo.com 

 

Advisory Council Chairman 
Bruce Hare 

behare@aol.com 

Ohio 
(continued from page 7) 
organization of that Council.  A Charter, issued by the Grand Council of New York, this time for a Council 
at Cleveland, was also barren of result.  Companion John Barker, however, organized several Councils in 
Ohio during 1827 and 1828.  Five of these Councils met on January 6, 1830, and formed a Grand Council 
for the State of Ohio. 
       The first Commandery in the State was also the first to be established by Knights Templar west of the 
Allegheny Mountains.  Sir Thomas Smith Webb, Deputy Grand Commander of the Grand Encampment of 
the United States, on March 14, 1819, granted a Dispensation to Mount Vernon Commandery, No. 1, at 
Worthington.  A Charter was issued September 16, 1819, and the Commandery was duly constituted Sep-
tember 20.  Five Commanderies, namely, Mount Vernon, No. 1; Lancaster, No. 2; Cincinnati, No. 3; 
Massillon, No. 4, and Clinton, No. 5, met and organized the Grand Commandery of Ohio on October 14, 
1843. 
       On April 27, 1853, the Gibulum Lodge of Perfection and the Dalcho Council of Princes of Jerusalem at 
Cincinnati were chartered.  The Cincinnati Chapter of Rose Croix was chartered December 27, 1853, and 
the Ohio Consistory on May 14, 1854.  These are constituent Bodies of the Supreme Council, Northern Ma-
sonic Jurisdiction, Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite. 

—From Mackey’s Revised Encyclopedia of Freemasonry, 1946. 



                                                                                                                                                                                11 

The Lakewood Masonic Foundation                                           Historic Preservation ▪ Charity • Education 
 
Enclosed is my tax-deductible check for:     $100     $250     $_______ 
 
Donor Name __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City __________________________________________________  State ________________  Zip _____________ 
 
*This gift is in the     Honor     Memorial of_____________________________________________________ 
 
*Mail acknowledgement to:   Name ______________________________________________________________ 
 
Address _______________________________________  City ___________________  State ______  Zip ______ 
 
Mail to:  The Lakewood Masonic Foundation, 15300 Detroit Avenue, Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 

6-3 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cut and Mail - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Please patronize our advertisers listed here and elsewhere in our publication. 
Remind them that you saw their advertisements in The Foundation Light. 

 
Paul Schreibman            Howard Schreibman 

 
SCHREIBMAN JEWELERS 

21679 Lorain Road 
Fairview Centre 

Fairview Park, Ohio 44126 
 

Specializing in Masonic Jewelry 
 

440-331-8144                  Fax 440-331-4502 

Would you like to advertise in 
The Foundation Light? 

 

The Foundation Board will be pleased to consider 
business card and larger size advertisements. 

 

For advertising rates, please contact: 
Bob Niebaum 
440.838.0766 

editor@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org 
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November 
4     Wed   7:30p    Lakewood RSM 
5 Thu    7:30p    Lakewood DeMolay 
6 Fri       7:30p    Ann Rutledge OES Installation 
9 Mon   7:30p    Lakewood F&AM Annual Meeting 
10 Tues   7:00p    LMTC Board of Trustees 
11 Wed   7:30p    Holy Grail KT 
11 Wed   7:30p    Cleveland Beauceant 

12 Thu    7:30p   Clifton-Allen F&AM Annual Mtg 
16 Mon   7:30p   Lakewood F&AM 
18 Wed   1:30p   Ann Rutledge OES 
19 Thu    7:30p   Lakewood DeMolay 
20 Fri      Noon   Busy Bee Auxiliary 
21 Sat      4:00p   Clifton-Allen F&AM Installation 
23 Mon   7:30p   Lakewood F&AM Installation 
25  Wed   7:30p   Cunningham RAM 

The Lakewood Masonic Foundation 
15300 Detroit Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

DATED MATERIAL 

 

Nonprofit Organization 
U.S. Postage 

Paid 
Cleveland, OH 
Permit No. 384 

Lakewood Masonic Trestleboard 
September 
2     Wed   1:30p    Ann Rutledge OES 
2     Wed   7:30p    Lakewood RSM 
3     Thu     7:30p    Lakewood DeMolay 
8     Tues   7:00p    LMTC Board of Trustees 
9     Wed   7:30p    Holy Grail KT 
9     Wed   7:30p    Cleveland Beauceant 
10   Thu     7:30p    Clifton-Allen F&AM 
14   Mon   7:30p    Lakewood F&AM 

16  Wed   1:30p   Ann Rutledge OES 
17  Thu    7:30p   Lakewood DeMolay 
18  Fri      Noon   Busy Bee Auxiliary 
21 Mon   7:30p   Lakewood F&AM 
23  Wed   7:30p   Cunningham RAM 
24 Thu    7:00p   Clifton-Allen F&AM 
26  Sat      7:30p   Lakewood DeMolay Installation 
28  Mon   7:30p   Lakewood F&AM 

October 
1     Thu     7:30p    Lakewood DeMolay 
7 Wed   1:30p    Ann Rutledge OES 
7     Wed   7:30p    Lakewood RSM 
8 Thu    7:30p    Clifton-Allen F&AM 
12   Mon   7:30p    Lakewood F&AM 
13 Tues   7:00p    LMTC Board of Trustees 
14 Wed   7:30p    Holy Grail KT 
14 Wed   7:30p    Cleveland Beauceant 

15 Thu    7:30p   Lakewood DeMolay 
16 Fri      Noon   Busy Bee Auxiliary 
21 Wed   1:30p   Ann Rutledge OES 
21  Wed   7:00p   Clifton-Allen F&AM 
21  Wed   7:00p   LMF Board of Trustees 
22  Thu    7:00p   Clifton-Allen F&AM 
26 Mon   7:30p   Lakewood F&AM 
28 Wed   7:30p   Cunningham RAM 
29 Thu    7:30p   Cleveland Beauceant Inspection 

2 B 1 Ask 1 


